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Secretary Report: EAA Chapter 732 Meeting 12/19/21

• Meeting location – Drake Field Terminal Building (KFYV)
• Members and visitors – 19 members and 3 visitors present for a total  of 22
• Lunch – potluck with Rick McKinney providing the ham and Bill and Camille Smith providing a smoked Turkey.
  • Treasure report by Randy Doughty – There is $1,092.00 in the bank account.
 • Chapter Administration – Rick McKinney - Pres. presided over the meeting.
1. Service recognition awards were handed out to 2021 officers
2. Rick asked for ideas for future chapter gatherings, speakers to invite and possible fundraisers.
3. Ideas brought forward were: Gathering held in conjunction with the Har-Ber aviation club, Kids one day workshop, RC model kit build, 
fly-in pancake breakfast in partnership with air and military museum and inviting Doc Wallace to give presentation on Wal Mart drone 
program.
 • Young Eagles 2022 by Rick McKinney – will plan to have our normal YE flights in mid-June and another one again in late summer/early 
fall.
      • Project updates – Richard Roth is working on the wing skins of his Zenith 650 and has purchased a used Sensenich Composite prop. Fred 
Fallis has flown his RV-9A for 33 hrs. of the 40 hrs. needed. Bud Keil talked about his RV-4 instrument panel upgrade, replacing some of his 
steam gauges with Dynon glass and redoing  his weight/balance.
• Safety – Bill Smith says FAA is pushing the WINGS program and encouraging pilots  to participate, none of the pilots involved in airplane 
accidents this year in AR participated in the WINGS program.
 • Jason McCullen, Har Ber Aviation Club – Met with the Bentonville school district to discuss the Har-Ber aviation program. There are 14 
students in the Springdale Har Ber aviation club this year that are pursuing a drone license. Jason has visited the aviation programs at OU, 
OSU, SOSU and KSU to evaluate their programs and discuss with them the program at Springdale Har Ber
 • Chapter Video – Chapter leadership training programs have restarted at EAA headquarters in Oshkosh. Homebuilders week, the online 
webinar event will be Jan. 24-28, 2022.
 • Next meeting will be Sunday Jan. 16, 2022, at the Drake Field Terminal building. Matt Younkin will be our featured speaker.



Secretary Report: EAA Chapter 732 Business Meeting 12/05/21 

December 2021 Business Mtg 
Agenda,Sunday December 5, 
2021 at 4:00 p.m.,
Drake Field Terminal Building
Attending: Rick McKinney (President), Steve Bray 
(Vice President), Fred Fallis (Secretary), Randy 
Doughty (Treasurer),Martha Molina(Newsletter editor) 
and Randy Resh(Board member)

Old Business:
● 2021 Monthly Gatherings and Upcoming 
Events
○ Dec. Gathering will be at the Drake Field 
Terminal building
○ Pot Luck lunch will start @ 1:00 pm with R. 
McKinney providing the main entrée - Ham.
○ We will have a donation jar to help with cost of 
main entrée.
○ Gathering will start at 2:00 p.m.
○ No featured speaker as of this business 
meeting date.

New Business:
o 2022 Monthly Gatherings and Upcoming Events
o Possible Speakers for 2022: Matt  Younkin, Scott 
Davis, Dave Bowman, Heather Metzler, Gamebird 
Composites spokesperson( possible tour of 
facility)Laci Prince, and Pratt&Whitney 
spokesperson.
 
o Possible Fundraisers: IMC club, VMC club, EAA 
Build and Fly program (RC models), Pancake 
Breakfast, Kit Build program with Jason McMullen 
with sponsorship from the kit build manufacturers 
and local businesses and individuals.
 
o Chapter Promotion/ Membership Drive
o Advertise our monthly gatherings on Andy 
Anderson’s aviation calendar.
o Have a combined meeting with the OZ1 flying 
club.
o Advertise our chapter at various events and 
airports with brochures, pamphlets, business cards 
and set up a booth or display.

TO DO LIST
o Rick McKinney will contact potential 
speakers for monthly gatherings.
o Martha Molina will research and develop a 
one day EAA Workshop for kids using EAA 
guidelines.
o Fred Fallis will get with Andy Anderson 
about adding our monthly gathering info to 
his aviation calendar
o Fred Fallis will send out 2021 chapter 
survey to member list.
o Martha and Fred will update Randy Resh’s 
e-mail on their prospective list.
o Fred Fallis will pay 2022 chapter dues to 
EAA headquarters.

Submitted by Fred Fallis
December 11, 2021



EAA Chapter 732 - Treasurer's Report, December 2021 

Period: 11/14/2021 – 12/14/2021
 
Previous Balance:            $1,491.36
Deposits:                           $0
Withdrawals:                    $398      
(Chapter Renewal Fees)
Current Balance:              $1,093.36
 
Randy Doughty
EAA Chapter 732, Treasurer



EAA T-shirts and Patch for Sale

$10
$5



EXCELLENCE

“EAA stands for family, high
  standards and cleanliness.” 
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